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Principal’s Message 

 

Dear Parents, Children and Friends, 
We have certainly been through a very different end of term 
one and start of term two. I would like to thank everyone for 
the way they have followed directions, cared for each other, 
and tried very hard to make the changes work. As a staff we 
have tried to get as many things back to ‘normal’ as possible 
so that the children can transition back to school in a seamless 
way. As things change on a regular basis we will move into 
those spaces as we see the need.  
A big thank you to the P&F who organized the Mother’s Day 
stall. The children had a great time choosing their gift and I am 
sure that all our mothers will be spoilt on Sunday.  
Chris Dunning 
Principal 

 

Curriculum News 

 

School Photos 
School photos are scheduled for week six of this term, Tuesday 
2 June and Wednesday 3 June. More information will be 
forwarded to parents as the time draws closer; however, I 
wanted to remind you that full winter uniform needs to be 
worn (jumper and tie). Students wearing the pinafore will 
need to wear green socks, not tights. If items need to be 
purchased prior to photo day, the uniform shop is open every 
Thursday between 8.00-9.00am. 
Gloria Ward 
Assistant Principal Curriculum 

 

Canteen News 

 

Term 2 Winter menu is now in place. This can be found 
on our website. Warm homemade soups, butter chicken 
and homemade meatball subs are all being freshly 
prepared from next week to warm the children’s bellies!  
Please remember you can order online at School24 or the 
children can drop their orders to the canteen or 
classroom lunchbox.  
 

Community News 

TRINITY COLLEGE 2021 SCHOLARSHIPS 

 

Applications are invited for Trinity College 
Scholarships and Bursaries for 2021. To find out more 
and to access the application forms, please visit the 
Trinity College website: www.trinity.wa.edu.au. 
Applications close at 4:00pm on Friday, 14 March 
2020. Examination date is Friday, 28 March 
2020 (Academic only). Please return completed 
application forms to the Registrar 
at registrar@trinity.wa.edu.au.   
TRINITY COLLEGE OPEN DAY – WEDNESDAY, 13 MAY 
2020 
Discover Trinity College at our Open Day on 
Wednesday, 13 May 2020 to learn more about the 
unique TC Spirit and the vast curricular and co-
curricular opportunities that the College has to offer. 
Each of our College Open Day sessions will include an 
address from the Principal and Junior/Senior Head 
Prefects, student-led tours, light refreshments and a 
Q&A with key staff, teachers and the admissions 
team. We look forward to meeting you! Please note 
that your son is welcome to attend the Open Day. 
Further details can be found via 
www.trinity.wa.edu.au or you can register directly 

http://www.trinity.wa.edu.au/
mailto:registrar@trinity.wa.edu.au
http://www.trinity.wa.edu.au/
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through https://www.trybooking.com/BILZB. You can 
also email registrar@trinity.wa.edu.au or call 9223 
8120.  

To find out more and to access the application forms, 
please visit the Trinity College website: 
www.trinity.wa.edu.au. Applications close at 4:00pm 
on Friday, 14 March 2020. Examination date 
is Friday, 28 March 2020 (Academic only). Please 
return completed application forms to the Registrar 
at registrar@trinity.wa.edu.au.  

Asthma Update  

With winter approaching, so is the cold and flu season, 
which can often be a trigger for many Asthma 
sufferers.  Asthma flare-ups can come on slowly (over 
hours, days or even weeks) or very quickly (over 
minutes). A sudden or severe asthma flare-up is 
sometimes called an asthma attack.   
  
Francis Jordan Catholic School is an Asthma Friendly 
school registered with the Asthma Foundation WA.  
One of the criteria for renewal was that all students 
requiring Asthma medication (reliever puffer) to be 
administered at school, do so using a spacer and (a 
mask for under 5 years of age).  Our school Asthma 
Policy reflects this procedure.  
  
Please ensure your child has their medication (reliever 
puffer), spacer and (a mask for under 5 years of age) 
clearly marked with their name in their school bag 
each day. Please do not store these in a plastic bag, a 
neoprene or paper bag is advised.  If your child does 
not have a spacer or (a mask if required) then the 
school will need to provide these items for them.  The 
cost of a disposable spacer is $6, a spacer for under 5 
years is $16 and a mask is $6.  You will be required to 
reimburse the school for these items.  
  
Thank you for helping us to keep your child safe in an 
asthma friendly environment.  
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Community Outreach 

At the end of Term One, our students created 
beautiful booklets for the Joondalup Health Campus 
ICU staff to say thank you for caring for those affected 
by Coronavirus. 
Lisa, the Clinical Nurse Manager wrote to the FJCS staff 
and students children saying: “May we take the 
opportunity to thank you and the pupils for our 
wonderful booklet you have given us. The staff 
absolutely loved it. It is lovely to know that we are 
being thought about at this difficult time.” 
It is so wonderful to see our students be of service to 
those beyond our school gates. 
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